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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, July 1, 2013
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.  
Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard III and John C. O'Brien.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, Attorney, from the firm of James, Smith, Dietterick and Connelly, LLP; Township Engineer, Nate Simpson, from C. S. Davidson, Inc., Road Master, Jay Livingston; Ron Balutis, ZO/BCO; and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.   
Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  
No one was recording.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Stephanie Egger asked the Supervisors if they had reviewed the minutes from the 6/3/2013 Supervisors Meeting.   Response was affirmative.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.   Motion passed by unanimous vote.  
OLD BUSINESS:
1.  Cross Keys Diner/Hensco:  Stephanie A. Egger presented the test result reports from LABS, Inc. showing the BOD levels for the Cross Keys Diner/Hensco.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the test results from the township reading were not available.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that the Composite collected on 6/5/2013 looks good.  John C. O'Brien made a motion to accept the report as submitted.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.  

2.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have a new Township web-site address.  If anyone is interested there are cards on the table with the new address.  The new address is www2.adamscounty.us/Hamilton.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police: Stephanie A. Egger stated that the monthly reports for May and June 2013 were received.  Stephanie A. Egger went over the report totals.
2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11:  Mike Thomas from Liberty Fire Co. was present.  Mike Thomas presented his reports for the month of June 2013.

3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  No one was present from United Hook & Ladder Company.  No report was received.
4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   No one was present from Hampton Fire Company.  No report was received.
5.  SPCA Collection:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we are still collecting items for the Adams County SPCA for the care of the animals at the shelter.  Their Wish List is on the sign-in table and posted on the bulletin board.  
6.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Board has received a letter of resignation from Ryan A. Fox.  He is resigning from the Zoning Hearing Board effective as soon as practical.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to accept his resignation.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
7. Stephanie Egger stated that approval is needed for Stephanie A. Egger and Deborah A. Brogan to attend QuickBooks User Group training on 7/11/2013 from 1:00 pm to 3:00 pm at the Smith, Elliott, Kearns & Co. office.  There is no cost for the training.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve Stephanie and Deborah attending the training.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

8.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received notice from Comcast that they have made another change to their channel lineup.  Game Show Network and Game Show Network HD will move from Digital Preferred to the Digital Starter lineup; and Fox Soccer Channel and Fox Soccer Channel HD will move from the Sports Entertainment Tier to the Digital Starter level of service.  The announcement is posted on the bulletin board.

9.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received a request from Brandt Ensor at the East Berlin Library asking that the Township send a letter of support to the Stabler Foundation towards a grant they are applying for to assist in the funding toward the new building.   Timothy D. Beard III made a motion that we prepare and send the requested letter of support.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
10.  Stephanie A. Egger presented a cost comparison for water service.  Difference was shown between our current supplier, Roaring Springs Water and W.B. Mason.  Final difference is $12.90 per month.   After discussion, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to change service to W.B. Mason.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

11.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve Resolution #2013-55 appointing Bill Hudson to the Zoning Hearing Board for a three (3) year term.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the resolution as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

12. Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Township is in need of volunteers for the following:   One volunteer to serve on the Parks & Recreation Board; one volunteer to serve on the East Berlin Area Community Center Board; one volunteer to serve as an Alternate on the Zoning Hearing Board; and one volunteer to be appointed as Township Auditor.  If you are interested in serving the Township, please call the Township Office.
13.  Stephanie A. Egger presented a quote from Total Tech Solutions showing the cost for getting our web-site started.  Stephanie A. Egger went over what we would receive for the cost of $600 to $1,000.  After discussion, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to go ahead with the contract with Total Tech Solutions with a cap of $1,000.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

14.  Stephanie A. Egger presented a statement from Aero Energy showing the June 2013-14 Service Contract for our heating & air-conditioning units.  The totals are the same as last year.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to accept the contract as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

 15.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve Resolution #2013-56 for the transfer of funds in the amount of $3,641.41 from the Traffic Light Fund Checking Account to the General Fund Checking Account.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that this will close the Traffic Light Fund Checking Account as it is no longer needed.  Stephanie A. Egger verified that all debts are cleared.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the Resolution as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

There was no further new business to be brought before the Board.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Marge Annone, 262 Runaway Rd., Abbottstown, stated that she complained about an issue last year with the bridge at St. Mary’s Road and Jacobs Mill Road.  There is a large hole that is now filled with yellow sticks.  She feels it is very dangerous and wants to know when it will be fixed.  Jay Livingston stated that he will have to go out and inspect the hole and determine what action he will take to make the repair.
PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:    

1.  John Krichten, D. J. Homes, LLC:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a Letter of Credit was received for the D. J. Homes, LLC Development.  The Solicitor reviewed the letter.  It was noted that there was a typo in the letter that would have to be corrected.  Stephanie A. Egger showed John Krichten where the typo was, John Krichten stated that he would have this corrected by the bank and have a new letter here within two days.  John Krichten presented a check to the Board that he said was to the Rec fees for the first unit in the development.  He asked that a receipt be sent to him, Stephanie A. Egger stated that she would send one.  John Krichten asked when the plan will be filed.  Ron Balutis will file the plan as soon as we receive the corrected letter and it is approved by the Solicitor.  Ron Balutis will notify John Krichten, he will be able to pick up the filed plans and begin permitting.
2.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a recommendation from the Planning Commission has not been received for the proposed Zoning Ordinance and Map.  The Board of Supervisors will return this matter to the Planning Commission, advising them that they have to vote and send a letter to the Board.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to table a decision on this matter.  John C. O'Brien second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.


COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC):  Our representative Thomas Jones was not present.  No report received.
2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority – John O'Brien stated that there’s not much to report.  Things are running well.
3.  Parks and Recreation Board – Stephanie A. Egger stated that she received an e-mail from Virginia Zickafoose with an update for the P&R Board.  The draft of the Request for Proposal has passed preliminary review with DCNR and the draft contract agreement is being reviewed by the Solicitor.  They are sending letters of invitation for participation on a Study Committee.  Stephanie A. Egger also went over some matching grant figures.
4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston, Road Master stated that they completed the Seal Coating on the roads; done some sign replacements; finished mowing; and the crew attended a Flagger Training course.  Jay Livingston then presented some literature and price quotes for new replacement equipment.  He would like to purchase a new tractor and two (2) new mowers.  The prices he presented were all through Co-Stars.  After quite a bit of discussion, it was motioned as follows:  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion that Jay Livingston would put some final figures together for the purchase of this equipment and that the new Garage/Bldg would be put on hold.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.  Timothy D. Beard III then motioned that we reallocate funds for the mowers and tractor, not to exceed $100,000.  John C. O'Brien second this motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
Jay Livingston also stated that he will have the milling machine the week of July 15th.  They will begin work on Monday morning.  
5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston stated that he had no report; he was unable to attend the meeting.
6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report – John O'Brien stated that they will be having a meeting on 7/2.  Everything seems to be going well.

7.  Finance Committee Report – Stephanie A. Egger stated that they did not have a meeting last month.  The next Finance Committee meeting will be on Monday, August 26th at 6:30 pm.  They will begin working on the budget for 2014.

8.  East Berlin Library – Pat Campbell was not present – no report was available.
Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney presented his report to the Board.  He has been working on the municipal liens; the 94 Motors violations and the Parks & Recreation issues.  
Engineer’s Report – Nate Simpson stated that he has no report.  
Zoning Officer’s Report – Ron Balutis presented his report to the Board.  Ron Balutis stated that he has been working on the 94 Motors issue and David Lease violations.  

MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:  
Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the June 2013 bills to be approved for:  General Fund, Route 94 Sewer, State Fund, Traffic Light and Glabview Funds.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
GOOD OF THE ORDER:

John:  Thank you to the small crowd for coming.  Remember the reason for the July 4th holiday and have a safe weekend.  The office will be closed on Friday for the holiday.  

Tim:   Thanked everyone for coming.  Have a nice 4th of July weekend.  See you all next month.
Steph:  Stephanie A. Egger thanked everyone for coming.  Steph informed everyone that the office will be closed on Thursday and Friday to observe the July 4th holiday.  Steph then informed every one of the up-coming meeting dates.  

Next Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting – Tuesday, July 9th @ 7:00 pm

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, July 16th @ 7:00 pm

Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, August 26th @ 6:30 pm
The Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, August 5th @ 7:00 pm

The Zoning Hearing Board – has a hearing on Thursday, July 25th @ 7:00 pm
Adjournment

Having nothing further to discuss, John C. O'Brien made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:02 pm.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Meeting adjourned.

Minutes taken and transcribed by:

____________________________________

Deborah A. Brogan

Secretary Hamilton Township 
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